
         VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW COUNCIL MEETING
                                              DECEMBER 6, 2022 @ 6:00 PM
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll Call:
Sandra Knott				Ryan Shoffstall			Gary Bias
Randy Kaehler				Heather Kegg		              
Pat Parish				Dave Scott
Mel Rotroff				Diana Seiler 			
Amby Wallace				Connor Kinsey		
Terry Brentlinger (absent)		Norm Spring	

Mayor Ryan Shoffstall requested a moment of silence in honor of Linda Miller.  She served the Village of Lakeview as the Fiscal Officer for 30 years before her retirement.
Amby Wallace made a motion to excuse Terry Brentlinger, Randy Kaehler seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Minutes from the last meeting (November 21, 2022) have one correction.  The maintenance contract with Crown costs $108 per visit, not monthly.  Otherwise the minutes stand as is.  Sandra Knott made a motion to approve the updated minutes, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Amby Wallace made a motion to pay the bills, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Norm Spring told Council that Sutphen has determined that they may be able to use some of the parts they have to repair the tank on our truck, but we will basically need a new tank.  He will bring the quote to council as soon as it is available.  Norm Spring also reported that they had their ISO audit.  The only real issue is that there has been no flow testing on the hydrants.  He stated that this is something the Village really needs to do in the near future, or it will impact insurance rates.  Norm Spring informed Council that all of the LED lights had been installed at the Fire Station.  There were quite a few extra, and those were used to complete half of the lights in the Electric building.  The remainder of the electric building will be switched over to LED next year.
Connor Kinsey reminded Council that his contract is up for renewal in April 2023.  He also asked that we include any necessary increases to allow him to receive full OPERS credit for each of the 5 years in the term.
Dave Scott told Council that Chris had checked with GASI about payment processors they work with, as Council requested.  The company they worked with most (Bridge) would charge a 3.5% fee for residents on each total.  As this would be a significant increase to residents over the $3.95 we charge now, he recommended that we continue to use Invoice Cloud through the billing software upgrade, and only switch if there is an issue.  This will also eliminate the potential problems from updating two systems at the same time.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Dave Scott told Council that the first term for the rental of the old Fire Department garage space was coming to an end.  He asked Council to consider whether or not the Village should continue the contract in 2023.  Amby Wallace asked Dave if the Village needed the additional storage space.  Dave Scott answered yes, especially since they were going to need a heated storage area for the new dump truck.  Heather Kegg also told Council that she had been asked to contact our insurance company and find out if there was an issue with a cruiser from another Village being stored in the space.  She said that they did not like the idea, and said they would need to have meetings with the person renting the space and the Village to determine if there was a way for him to store the cruiser on Village property.  Dave Scott said that it would also be nice to have a Street Department area.  Dave Scott will take the members of Council on a tour of the Village’s locations so that they can decide if the space is needed for Village use.  Someone also needs to meet with the leasee to notify him not to store the cruiser there for the time being.  Dave Scott also told Council that there has been a major issue with the toilet in that building, and he would like approval to have Vogel Plumbing do the repairs.  Pat Parish made a motion to have Vogel Plumbing fix the toilet at the old fire department, Mel Rotroff seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Diana Seiler (Utility Clerk) updated the Council on the proposed folding machine.  She told Council that the 90-day warranty could not be extended by the vendor as it was a manufacturer warranty, but that DME will assist in any repairs or issues that may arise after the expiration.  She stated that DME told her it was unlikely they would need the maintenance contract and that the quote was valid until January.  Amby Wallace stated that she has personally witnessed how much the Village needed this piece of equipment while assisting in preparing the Newsletter.  Amby Wallace made a motion to purchase the new folder/inserter, Pat Parish seconded and noted that he was still not happy with the 90-day warranty.  Council approved unanimously.
Dave Scott requested an executive session at the end of the meeting.
Diana Seiler also told Council that there had been another incident which required calling the Logan County Sheriff’s office to assist with a resident.  In response, Dave Scott will begin testing the “panic button” bi-weekly with the Logan County Sheriff’s Department to assure that it is in working condition.
Heather Kegg presented Council with a list of proposed Holidays for 2023, as well as the list of 2023 Council Meetings that would need to be moved because of the Holidays.  Sandra Knott made a motion to approve the 2023 Holidays and the 2023 Council Meeting Dates, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Sandra Knott informed Council that the Holiday Light Contest judging was coming up soon.  All nominees have to be in by December 15th, and judging would be the 16th – 18th so that winners could be announced at the December 19th Council meeting.  She requested that more Council members participate in the judging this year.  Sandra Knott also noted that the next newsletter would go out in January and that she would need any contributions ASAP.  Mayor Ryan Shoffstall suggested we move it to February when we should have the folder/inserter available.
Council continued discussing the rental of the old Fire Department space.  They inquired about the Village Office garage.  The garage currently has part of the space filled with old records.  Council and the Mayor said that they will help locate documents that can be disposed of as soon as a new records retention schedule was made available. 
Mayor Ryan Shoffstall provided the reading of the following Resolutions.  
ORDINANCE 2022-29 – 2nd READING
AN ORDINANCE AUTHORIZING PERMANENT APPROPRIATIONS FOR CURRENT EXPENSES AND OTHER EXPENDITURES OF THE VILLAGE OF LAKEVIEW, STATE OF OHIO, DURING THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING DECEMBER 31, 2023, AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY
Amby Wallace made a motion to pass the second reading of Ordinance 2022-29, Sandra Knott seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Amby Wallace made a motion to go into executive session pursuant to ORC 121.22, section G1, and to include Dave Scott and Heather Kegg, Pat Parish seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
Council returned to normal session at 6:55 PM.
Mel Rotroff made a motion to adjourn, Amby Wallace seconded.  Council approved unanimously.
The next meeting will be Monday, December 19th, 2022 at 6PM.
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